
 

 

CHAPTER MEETING AGENDA 

CALIFORNIA SCHOOL EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION 

Hartnell College      Chapter #470 

 
Special Chapter Meeting 

October 20, 2020 
Zoom 96669764919 – Due to COVID-19 

 

AGENDA 

CALL TO ORDER - 12:05pm 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – Lead by President Cortez 

GUESTS – None. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING(S) – None. 

COMMUNICATIONS/CORRESPONDENCE- None. 

TREASURER'S REPORT – None. 

EXECUTIVE BOARD ACTIONS 

Continued Review of CBA Articles with the Negation team there to answer member questions. This 
review started with Article 16 and a discussion on Medical Leave and Sick days. There was a lot of 
cleanup in this article according to the team. Next Article 22 and Safety was covered. This included 
reporting concerns built into the language to protect members and new language for emergency 
suspension of normal campus operations. The team then presented Article 24 and how the language and 
process for classification were cleaned up to avoid confusion and create clarity. Finally, the team shared 
that Article 25 was revised to include 16 hour of employee directed professional development for our 
members and what a great opportunity it is for our chapter. This CBA’s duration is from 2019 to 2022 
and President Rodriguez has promised to conduct training with all district supervisors on this contract to 
ensure compliance. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Communications Professional Pullum discussed the 610 Process and the process of voting and took some 
questions. Voting will take place using email and will be open for 10 days, closing at midnight on 
October 29th. There will be emails will instructions and to members on how to vote and several reminders, 
please vote! The results will be made available at the Chapter meeting on October 30, 2020. Additionally, 
at that meeting we will be accepting nomination for Chapter 470 election coming up in December. 
President Cortez asked people to think about and bring their nomination for the next meeting and mention 
that we would also discuss the 618 Policy for elections at that time. President Cortez reported to the 
chapter that the CSEA Political action committee had been able to help out three of the candidates that the 
chapter had endorse and that if you wanted to help out before the election to reach out to help with calling 
and door hangers. 



 

 

 

       

 

GOOD OF THE ORDER 

President Cortez asked those members that are working on campus in Building B, to just to please make 
sure to use the correct restroom on the first floor as we continue to put safety first. 

There is an early retire proposal presentation coming up and President Cortez asked members that were 
55+ to consider attending. 

ADJOURNMENT 

12:56pm 


